
April HOG Meeting April 13, 2023 

Monte Cello’s Restaurant 

Officers Present: Mux Macario, Chris Wielock, Bill McCarrier, Ruth McCarrier, Bill Kerr, Jan Varasse, 

Pat Donovan, Mike Booth, Larry Szramowski, Tim Caligiuri 

Officers Absent:  Kim Jones, Rob Peck 

Director: Mux Macario 

• Opened the meeting @ 7:00 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance 

• Deb Macario has resigned as Editor of the newsletter. If anyone is interested in the 

position, please contact Mux. 

Treasurer: Bill McCarrier  

 Revenues 

• Beginning Balance:  $5,724.79 

• Dues Collected   $40.00 

• 50/50 collected   $142.00 

Expenses 

• Picnic door prizes   $313.51 

• Cabin Fever expenses  $132.00 

Ending Balance    $5,461.28 

A motion was made by Russ Walker to approve the treasurers report. The motion was seconded by 

Todd Havekotte. 

Secretary:  Ruth McCarrier 

 No report 

Assistant Director: Chris Chuckie Wielock  

 No report 

Membership/Webmaster:  Bill Kerr 

• Website is up to date. 

• 115 Active members 

Activities Directors: Pat Donovan and Jan Varasse 

• They are working on a Friday evening at the Casino for dinner.   

• TRHD Open house is on Saturday, April 29. We will man the tent and sell 50/50 tickets. 

Road Captain: Rob Peck (absent) 

• Bill Kerr will have a ride on 4/22. We will meet at the Mt. Nebo Sheetz. 



• Rhonda Diercks will lead a ride from the Blessing of the Bikes on 4/23. 

• Mux will lead the annual Red Belt ride on 4/29. The ride will end at TRHD for their Spring 

open house. 

• The ride schedule is on the website and will be updated when changes are made. If 

changes are made, an email will be sent to all members. 

Safety Officer: Tim Caliguiri 

• Reminders: When riding as a group, a yellow light means stop.  

• Road captains will go over hand signals in the pre-ride on our group rides. Please use 

them. 

• Now is the time to check tire pressure on your bike. 

• Please be cautious of grass clippings on the road. They can be very slippery! 

• The Pro-Rider class will be held on June 24. Please see Tim if you are interested in 

participating. 

Historian: Mike Booth  

• We will be selling men’s and women’s chapter t-shirts. Please contact Mike if you want 

one and haven’t signed up yet. 

• Patches will be available again soon. 

Social Media: Chris (Chuckie) Wielock  

• No report 

Photographer: Larry Szramowski  

• Please check out the chapter website. Lots of great pictures are posted. 

• He LOVES us! 

Drawings: 

• 50/50 Winner: George Biedrzycki $110.00 

• Door Prize Winner: Larry Szramowski $25.00 gift card. 

• Rollover # not claimed (Not present) May rollover will be $150.00. 

The motion was made by Chris Wielock to adjourn the meeting. JJ Donovan seconded. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:24 PM.  

Next Chapter meeting will be Thursday, May 11 @ 7:00 pm at Monte Cello’s restaurant. 

Respectfully submitted by Ruth McCarrier Secretary   

 

 

 

 


